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Welcome to 2021 

We hope that all of our New Zealand ORCID consortium members had a restful break over the 

summer holiday and are easing back into the working week. We aim to work with many of you, 

individually, this year to help you begin your ORCID journey, if you haven’t yet embarked on it. For 

those of you who have been successfully writing to your researchers’ ORCID records for some time, 



we hope to hear some stories about whether it is helping ease your administration burden. Sharing 

success stories helps to encourage other members who haven’t yet started out. 

Town Hall 
We held our second New Zealand ORCID consortium Town Hall event on 21st October 2020.  We take 

this opportunity to reiterate our thanks all attendees and our presenters. Anne Scott spoke about 

the ORCID journey at University of Canterbury and Katharina Ruckstuhl told us about some really 

exciting work taking place, internationally, in the indigenous data management sphere, including a 

mock-up of how some innovations such as labels could be incorporated into ORCID records. We had 

an interesting question and answer session after the main presentations. A link to the recording for 

those who couldn’t make it, but want to hear what was said is at:  

https://www.royalsociety.org.nz/orcid-in-new-zealand/orcid-in-new-zealand-news/2020-nz-orcid-

consortium-town-hall-event/  

 

ORCID webinar on indigenous data sovereignty 
In October 2020, ORCID, along with the Global Indigenous Data Alliance (GIDA), hosted an online 

webinar on indigenous data sovereignty. This webinar described what is meant by the term 

indigenous data sovereignty, covered the FAIR principles for data (Findable, Accessible, 

Interoperable, and Reusable) and the CARE principles for indigenous data governance (Collective 

Benefit, Authority to control, Responsibility, and Ethics). A new initiative in the form of digital ‘labels’ 

(localcontexts.org) was described, along with early ideas on how these could potentially be 

introduced into ORCID records. The recording of the webinar is at 

https://attendee.gotowebinar.com/recording/621522447904526863 and the slides are at 

https://doi.org/10.23640/07243.13229024.v1   

 

ORCID and two factor authentication 
Your users may not be aware of ORCID’s two-factor authentication facility 

Two factor authentication (2FA) offers an additional level of security when signing into a service. In 

addition to signing into ORCID using your ORCID ID or email address and password you can set up 

the ability to receive a one-use code that you also enter, as part of the login process. A 2FA app is 

required to create the code. ORCID have tested several apps including Authy, FreeOTP, Google 

Authenticator and Microsoft Authenticator. 

ORCID has full instructions for setting up 2FA at https://support.orcid.org/hc/en-

us/articles/360006971673-Secure-your-account-with-two-factor-authentication  

 

From an ORCID membership perspective, you can allow people to sign into another system that you 

control via sign-in from ORCID. ORCID will tell you if they are using 2FA. If you want an extra level of 

security when users sign into your system you can make it a requirement that your users have 2FA 

implemented in ORCID to sign into your system via this route 

Information about 2FA from a system sign-in perspective can be found on ORCID’s Trello Board at  - 

https://trello.com/c/9LVa7TqK/146-add-amr-to-idtoken-so-integrations-know-if-someone-used-2fa-

3  
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ORCID Member Survey  
ORCID announced in their January newsletter that they will be running a member value research 

survey this year. This is being sent to each member organisation’s main ORCID contact person. 

Please fill it in, if you are able. The results will help with ORCID’s decision making and help them to 

serve the community’s needs. 

The Hub as an ORCID Certified Service Provider 
Recently, we were invited to take part in an Asia Pacific webinar on ORCID service providers. This 

was an ideal opportunity to showcase the NZ ORCID Hub to a substantial audience from a range of 

countries in the APAC region. We explained the background behind the Hub’s conception and 

development, and showcased its functionality and ease of use. This webinar was recorded and a link 

to it should be available in time for the next newsletter.  

ORCID and the New Zealand Research Information System 
ORCID is a key part of the New Zealand Research Information system: a national online hub of 

information about the country’s research, science and innovation sector. Newsletters providing 

updates on this project are at https://www.mbie.govt.nz/science-and-technology/science-and-

innovation/research-and-data/nzris/newsletters/  

ORCID at the Royal Society Te Apārangi 
Since 2019, the Society has enabled Society members, and applicants to the schemes that we 

administer, to present authenticated ORCID ids.  The Society is using these identifiers to simplify 

identification of people coming into these schemes; especially useful where people have shifted 

institutions or otherwise changed email addresses.  The Society also intends to restart asserting 

funding success to ORCID records. 

Monthly ORCID reports 
All nominated ‘main contacts’ for consortium members, as well as those nominated by main 

contacts, should be receiving ORCID’s monthly newsletter. Please contact us if you expect to, but are 

not receiving it.  

 

We are happy to take suggestions for other newsletter content. If there is something you’d like to 

read about please let us know. 

Our contact address is orcid@royalsociety.org.nz 

Previous NZ ORCID consortium newsletters are to be found at the bottom of the ‘about the consortium’ page 

of our website. 
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